
In God’s Time

I am the Rev. Kendra Wilde and I am thrilled to serve as your part-
time Interim Rector until you are able to call your next Dean. I am
“on loan” from the Montana Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran
Church in America. I live in Helena with my family and have served
both as a Parish Pastor and also with congregations in transition--
like St. Peter’s. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me via by
phone call or text at 1-406-465-8590 or at rector@spchelena.org.
As I am serving you in a part-time capacity, which is reflected in
the number of Sundays when I preach or preside and in my office
hours. I may not be in the office if you drop-in, however, a sure way
to see me is to schedule a meeting using this website:
https://calendly.com/kendra_wilde  

I am profoundly impressed by your generosity and your service to
Christ, to one another, and within this wider community over the
past year without a Dean. To continue to encourage one another
and express our appreciation, Janet Kirkland and I will be honoring
a specific ministry each month on “Celebration Sunday.” 

In fact, there is so much happening at St. Peter’s, we saw the
necessity of resuming the creation of this monthly newsletter,
which allows more space to share information than does the
weekly “Happenings.” We will continue the publication of the
“Happenings.” The monthly deadline for submissions for The
Cathedral Times will be the fourth Monday of the month at 9:00
am. Articles may be sent to admin@spchelena.org

Speaking of the “Times,” we do well to rest in the trust that this
time--in our individual lives, in the life of St. Peter’s, in our
country--all belong to God. Whatever we face in these times, we do
not face alone. God is with us at all times. Rest in this promise.
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Worship News

Togendowagan Service: Celebrating the Life of Tom Pocha
Tom walked this earth as a guide, storyteller, and pillar of strength. Tom was a proud
member of our Magpie Drum Circle. Funeral will be on Wednesday, June 4, 2025 at
2:00 at St. Peter’s Episcopal Cathedral· Reception: St. Peter’s Episcopal Cathedral
Undercroft – Potluck following the service

Rev. Donna Gleaves memorial on June 11
Longtime servant of Christ, the Rev. Donna Gleaves, will be commended into the
God’s hands on Wednesday, June 11th at 11am at Incarnation in Great Falls.
Reception meal following. Clergy are invited to vest and process. May she be
received into the glorious company of the saints in light.

Earl Smith memorial on June 19
Earl Smith, long-time member of the cathedral and former senior warden, will be
commended to God on Thursday, June 19, at 10:30 a.m. His mortal remains will be
placed in the St. Peter’s Memorial Garden. May Earl rest in peace, and may
perpetual light shine upon him. As Peggy and his family return Earl to his Maker,
may they find the support and encouragement they need to meet the days ahead. 

Children Leading Worship

Ch-ch-ch-changes! Summer brings 
changes to the rhythms of life at the 
Cathedral—for example, Sunday School 
is on vacation! We’ll have our youngsters
with us throughout Sunday worship so 
you’ll see some pivots in how we pray 
and sing our praises to God. 

Some new “kid-friendly” music! This summer, the children are invited into a
more active role throughout the liturgy—from start to finish—and the children
will give us a taste of that on Sunday, June 1. Throughout the summer, you’ll be
treated to some lively praise. More will be revealed!!

And some new prayers! Working with our clergy, St. Peter’s households—starting
with those who have children in the Sunday School—will be invited to craft the
Prayers of the People (it takes about 15 minutes) and bid the prayers together for
the congregation on Sunday morning. We’ll be in touch with some of you in the
coming weeks, but please be in touch with one of the clergy if you’d like to learn
more about it—or if you already know you’d like to give it a try. … Let your prayers
be raised!

Baptisms, Funerals and Weddings



Worship News

Janet Kirkland and Pastor Kendra have teamed up to enrich Celebration Sundays with
a monthly focus on a particular ministry in order to express our appreciation to and to
encourage one another. We make a point to ask for God’s blessing on those who
minister during worship in order to give thanks to God for the variety of spiritual gifts
put to use through our many ministries and for God’s work in our hearts which form in
us the desire to share these gifts in response to God’s amazing love and grace in our
lives. We give thanks to God for you!

In the month of June, we will celebrate the many folks who made the Heart of Helena
Art Show and Auction a great success:

Heart of Helena Art Show and Auction committee:
Dave Gallik, Ron Gumbert, Dan Carlson-Thompson, Darien Scott, Mark Kelley, Roger
Reynolds, Matthew Reynolds, Donna Church, Sioux Roth, Nick Jaynes, and Marsha
Baumeister

A huge number of St. Peter’s parishioners contributed to the 2025 Heart of Helena Art
Auction. We’re recognizing a few that made substantial contributions of time and
talent to the event. We are unable to thank all those that actively participated in the
event, but also those that helped us “get the word out. A big thank you to all.”
 
St Peter's members who helped at or prepared for the event: Gail Gallik, Tim Roth,
Tammy Reynolds, Chris Boyce, Matthew Jaynes, Ingrid Jaynes, Cathy Morris, Charles
Robison, Rachel Robison, Ann Dooling, Rachel Cottrell, Ray Paige, David Jaynes,
Charlie Briggs, Dave Torgerson, Andrea Towery, Jackie Brehe, Trevor and Donya
Parrish  

 
Morning Prayer is Online

You are invited to join daily (Monday-
Saturday) morning prayer from the 
comfort of your own home!

This daily practice is a powerful way to 
deepen your prayer practice and connect
with others. Contact Charlie Briggs for 
more information at cwb1278@gmail.com

Celebration Sundays



1
9am - Holy Eucharist, SPC;
The Very Rev. Steve
Brehe/The Rev. Robin Biffle
10pm - Fellowship, UC

8
Pentecost
9am - Holy Eucharist, SPC;
The Rt. Rev Marty Stebbins
10am - Youth and Children picnic,
MG
10am - Fellowship, UC
1:00pm - Holy Eucharist,
Touchmark

15
Trinity Sunday
Celebration Sunday
Father’s Day
9am - Holy Eucharist, SPC; The
Rev. Kendra Wilde
10am - Fellowship, UC

22
9am - Holy Eucharist, SPC; The
Rev. Robert Leaverton
10am - Fellowship, UC

29
9am - Holy Eucharist, SPC; The
Rev. Kendra Wilde/The Rev.
Robin Biffle
10:30am - Sundae Sunday, UC

Youth at Exploration Works and
Great Northern Carousel

2
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
10:15am - Lectionary Study
Group, WH 
5pm - EV Formation, UC
6pm - Gamblers Anon., WH

9
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
10:15am - Lectionary Study
Group, WH 
6pm - Gamblers Anon., WH

16
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
10:15am - Lectionary Study
Group, WH 
5pm - EV Formation, UC
6pm - Gamblers Anon., WH

23
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
9:00am - Deadline for the
Cathedral Times
10:15am - Lectionary Study
Group, WH
6pm - Gamblers Anon., WH

30
Apostles of St. Peter and St.
Paul
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
10:15am - Bible Study, WH
5pm - EV Formation, UC 
6pm - Gamblers Anon., WH

3
7am - Men's Fellowship, V
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V 
8:30am - YWCA YOGA, UC
12:05pm - Holy Eucharist,
SPC; The Rt. Rev. Marty
Stebbins
12:30pm - Music Lessons,
LPS

10
7am - Men's Fellowship, V
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V 
8:30am - YWCA YOGA, UC
12:05pm - Holy Eucharist, SPC;
The Rt. Rev. Marty Stebbins
12:30pm - Music Lessons, LPS
5:00pm - Musikanten Rehearsal,
UC

17
7am - Men's Fellowship, V
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
8:30am - YWCA YOGA, UC
12:05pm - Holy Eucharist, SPC;
The Rt. Rev. Marty Stebbins
12:30pm - Music Lessons, LPS
5:00pm - Musikanten Rehearsal,
UC

24
7am - Men's Fellowship, V
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V 
8:30am - YWCA YOGA, UC
12:05pm - Holy Eucharist, SPC;
The Rt. Rev. Marty Stebbins
12:30pm - Music Lessons, LPS
5:00pm - Musikanten Rehearsal,
UC
5:15 - Chapter Meeting, WH

4
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
12:00om - Pocha Funeral &
Reception, SPC & UC
 5pm - God & Grog,
Headwaters Crafthouse

11
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
11:00am - Classic Car Club
Lunch, UC
5:30pm - PEO Meeting, G
5:30pm - Wonderful Weds
Potluck & Book Study, UC

18
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
5:00pm - God & Grog, Lewis &
Clark Brewery

25
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
5:30pm - Wonderful Weds
Potluck & Book Study, UC

5
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
10:00am - Happenings
Deadline
12:15pm - Music Lessons,
LPS
5:15pm - Heart of
Helena/Capitol Cmpgn, WH

12
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
10:00am - Happenings Deadline
12:15pm - Music Lessons, LPS
5:15pm - Social Concerns, WH

19
Juneteenth
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
9:30 - Prayer Shawl Ministry, WH
10:00am - Happenings Deadline
10:00 - Earl Smith Funeral, SPC,
MG
12:15pm - Music Lessons, LPS

26
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
10:00am - Happenings
Deadline
12:15pm - Music Lessons, LPS

6
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
2:00pm - Art Center Board,
WH 

13
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V 

20
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V

27
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V

7
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
12:00pm - The Art Center
Fellowship, UC

14
Flag Day
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V

21
8:30am - Morning Prayer, V
12pm The Art Center Fellowship,
UC

28
8:30am - Morning Payer, V
10:00am - Musikanten Dress
Rehearsal

June 2025  SPC Private Events, SPC
Public Events, Christian
Holidays, Holidays

Legend of Locations:
SPC: St. Peter’s Cathedral Sanctuary
WH: Wilson Hall
G: Guild Room

UC: Undercroft
V: Virtual
LPS: Lee Private Studio
MG: Memorial Garden

S
U

N
D

A
Y

 M
O

N
D

A
Y

T
U

E
S

D
A

Y
W

E
D

N
E

S
D

A
Y

T
H

U
R

S
D

A
Y

FR
ID

A
Y

S
A

T
U

R
D

A
Y



Christian Formation

Invitation to Baptism

Welcome home! Baptism is the
Church’s embrace into this family
we call “Christian.” All folks are
welcome here, and if you want to
dive more deeply into our
common life in Christ, Baptism is
an apt “next step.” If you’d like to
learn more about Baptism, or if
you’re wondering about Baptism
for yourself, a family member, or
a friend, please be in touch with
Pastor Kendra or one of the
associate clergy. We have several
baptisms on the calendar in the
coming months—might we make a
date for yours?

Monday Bible Study

Ready to dive headfirst into some
soul-stirring conversations and
unearth the gems hidden in
Scriptures? Then swing on by
Wilson Hall every Monday from
10:15 to 11:30 a.m. Think of it as
your backstage pass to Sunday's
sermon. We'll give you a sneak
peek at the upcoming lessons,
sparking lively discussions, and
maybe even uncovering a few
"aha!" moments together. It's not
just a study; it's a chance to
connect, question, and grow in
faith with a vibrant community.

Staying Whole in a Fragmented World
Join us for a summertime Wonderful Wednesday discussion
group built around David Brooks’ latest book, How to Know 
a Person: The Art of Seeing Others Deeply and Being Deeply 
Seen. “We will explore how to build deeper, more meaningful 
relationships in our fragmented world where real human 
connections are often lacking.” 

Simple potluck supper at 5:30
Discussion from 6:00-7:00
June 11,25; July 9-23; Aug. 13
St. Peter ’s Cathedral Undercroft

It will be led by the Very Rev. Stephen Brehe, assisting priest and former dean of
the cathedral. “As followers of Christ, we are called to love and understand others
as God does. Each of the five sessions will focus on key themes from the book,
including discussion questions, Scripture connections, and practical applications.”
Participants can buy the book at the Montana Book Company, borrow a copy from
the library, or order a Kindle or print copy from Amazon. 
For more information, see Dean Steve after church or call him at 406.431.5134. To
sign up, write to him at sbrehe912@gmail.com.

mailto:sbrehe912@gmail.com


Christian Formation

Who: You!

What: a picnic, games, face-painting and treats

When: Immediately following worship, Sunday, June 8 

Where: SPC Memorial Garden 

Why: To celebrate St. Peter ’s Sunday School, Acolytes and
their families.

 

JUNE 29 
EXPLORATION WORKS &

GREAT NORTHERN

CAROUSEL

JULY 26 
LUNCH AT MEMORIAL PARK

AND SWIMMING AT LAST

CHANCE SPLASH

AUGUST 24 
DISC GOLF AND PICNIC

JUNE 29 
EXPLORATION WORKS &
GREAT NORTHERN
CAROUSEL

JULY 26 
LUNCH AT MEMORIAL PARK
AND SWIMMING AT LAST
CHANCE SPLASH

AUGUST 24 
DISC GOLF AND PICNIC

Youth and Children’s Ministry by Sarah Page Fox

Activities for Children and Youth



Ministries and Outreach



Bargain Basement News

Summer is almost upon us, and we have
some lovely summer clothes to enhance
your wardrobe. We also accept yard
furniture and gardening tools in good
repair. We would like to find two or three
new volunteers to work a half day or one
full day a month. If you are able to join
us please call Laura Brown 406-431-1253
or Grace Berger 406-459-0070

Episcopal Church Women News

Episcopal Church Women (ECW) includes
all women of the parish. It is a very relaxed
group and may only meet once or twice a
year. The mission of the ECW is to provide
the women of St. Peter’s Parish
opportunities for spiritual growth,
fellowship and service. For example, the
ECW sponsors our annual Lenten
Luncheon series. St. Anne’s, part of ECW,
helps with funeral receptions. ECW/St.
Anne’s recently donated $500.00 to Camp
Marshall to use where there is the most
need. We welcome any who are interested
in this very important ministry. We hope
to be more active this fall and would be
interested in having some kind of
fundraiser. If anyone has an interesting
idea for one, please contact Darien Scott. 

Memorial Garden

With the deaths of Jim Brown and Chuck
Johnson we are in need of two to three
volunteers to serve on this committee.
We meet annually. Our tasks are to tend
the planted areas during the summer
and assist in opening and closing the
niches when internment takes place. If
you are able to serve, please call Laura
Brown 406-431-1253

Ministries and Outreach

Lea Colvill Induction 
and Institution

Many will remember Lea Colvill, the
cathedral’s administrator and later our
seminarian at the University of the
South at Sewanee, TN. After receiving
her Master of Divinity degree, she
served churches in Haley and Idaho
Falls, ID. She will be inducted and
instituted as the rector of St. Barnabas
Episcopal Church in Estes Park, CO, on
Sunday, June 22. Dean Steve and Jackie
will attend. 

mailto:jodie@mtlines.com


An article in the Helena Independent Record summarized our event: 
 

 

Heart of Helena: Art Show & Auction 2025

The second annual Heart of Helena Art Auction was held April 10 at the Helena
Civic Center.

The auction sponsored by St. Peter’s Episcopal Cathedral helps support some
nonprofit service organizations in the Helena community. All proceeds will
benefit these organizations and St. Peter’s Cathedral Capital Campaign Fund.
There were 265 pieces of art and more than 100 were sold, said Darien Scott, a
member of the Heart of Helena committee.
 
She said dozen gift baskets that had been donated were sold in the live auction.
Those to benefit from the auction include Family Promise, The Friendship
Center, God’s Love, Helena Food Share, YWCA, Rocky Head Start, Good
Samaritan, Intermountain and St. Peter’s Episcopal Cathedral's Next 100 Years
Campaign.

KTVH chief meteorologist Curtis Grevenitz served as the master of ceremonies
and auctioneer and Mayor Collins welcomed people to the event (“Heart of
Helena art show and auction helps area nonprofits.” Independent Record. Lee
Enterprises. Printed: April 11, 2025).

 The Heart of Helena Art Show and Auction 2025 raised a total of $26,504.33. Thank you to
our 2025 sponsors: Thrivent, St Peter’s Health, Queen City Framing, St Peter’s Cathedral,
and an anonymous donor. This year we spent more money on digital advertising in an
effort to get the word out to the greater Helena community and to cement the Heart of
Helena Art Show and Auction for next year and for years to come. 

 I want to thank all of you who participated and helped in the Heart of Helena Art Show
and Auction. A thank you to your Heart of Helena committee, Social Concerns committee
and all those who volunteered to make this a great event. Thank you especially to Dave
Gallik who birthed the idea and continues to give his all to this event. 

Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any further questions or concerns. I'm
available at danlizzie@msn.com or 406 465 2022. In Christ, Dan Carlson-Thompson

Be sure to “Like” the Heart of Helena Facebook Page!

The Civic Center ballroom
bustles with activity during
the Heart of Helena (left)
Holly Pickens (Art by
Notorious H) painting live at
the Heart of Helena Art Show
and Auction (right)

Pictures by Roger Reynolds
and Dan Carlson-Thompson 



Search Committee Update by Sandy Gumbert

We received five applications for our
Dean position, with the application
window closing on April 30th. The first
step in our discernment process involved
reviewing submitted documents, sermon
videos, and church websites to gather
information about each applicant and
their current ministry. Next, initial
interviews with potential candidates
allowed us to assess how they might be a
good fit with our St. Peter’s church
family, while enabling candidates to
evaluate how their call to ministry might
guide them to be
Dean at St. Peter’s.

With the first round of interviews now
complete, the Search Committee is
engaged in ongoing conversations with
candidates to determine next steps. We
seek God’s guidance and pray that our
future leader discerns God’s call. As
always, we ask for your prayers and
patience as we continue this process.
We’ll provide updates as we progress.
Remember that good things are ahead!
Let’s keep doing God’s work every day
while we wait. One body, many
members…together.

“Rejoice in hope, be patient in tribulation,
be constant in prayer.” Romans 12:12

Search Committee & Chapter News

A Safe and Welcoming Place  by Chris Boyce, Junior Warden

As Junior Warden, my primary responsibility is our buildings and property along with
being the Chapter liaison to committees that are stewardship focused. I have spent the
first several months of my term focused on correcting issues that are focused on life
safety - fire marshal compliance, lighting, trip hazards, trees that are growing into the
power lines, etc.  

My overall mission is to ensure that we are "A Safe and Welcoming place to all!" I would
like to also recognize and thank our Sexton Bill Eyman, who works every week to keep the
buildings clean and ready for us. Moving into the summer months, we will be working on
cleaning carpets, tidying up, and refreshing paint in areas that need some TLC.  

If you have comments, suggestions, or have a compelling call to help please let me know.

Search Committee
Back Row: Dan Carlson-Thompson, Sandy
Gumbert, Darcy O’Dell
Front Row: Grace Berger, Barbara Hoag,
Hope Stockwell, Scott Hibbard
Missing: Keri Jaynes



Chapter & Vestry Members
 
Senior Warden: Scott Leak
Phone: 571-408-1142 
Email Address: S.LEAK@ICLOUD.COM 

Junior Warden: Chris Boyce
 Phone: 361-389-3102 
Email Address: CBOYCE@OUTLOOK.COM 

Clerk of the Vestry: Vicki Tiberi
Phone: 406-465-1255 
Email Address: TIBERI522@GMAIL.COM 

Treasurer: Ron Gumbert
Phone: 703-624-1267 
Email Address:
RONGUMBERT@ICLOUD.COM 

Episcopal Relief & Development Parish
Representative: Hank Hudson
 Phone: 406-459-8561 Email Address:
HKHUDSON@AOL.COM
 
Stewardship: Kim Wilson
Phone: 406-439-9056 Email Address:
KWILSON@MSWDLAW.COM 

Manny Hoag MANNYH914@GMAIL.COM
406-788-3254 

Nick Jaynes NAJAYNES@HOTMAIL.COM
406-565-0317 

Janet Kirkland MOBRIDGE1@GMAIL.COM
406-431-2841 

Ray Paige RPAIGE3777@GMAIL.COM 
406-596-5544 

Melinda Schell MLUIGIS@YAHOO.COM
408-375-1006

Beth Demmons
BETH.DEMMONS@GMAIL.COM 
406-304-9432 

Sioux Roth 
RTSIOUX@MSN.COM
 406-442-9434

Cathedral Tree Replacement Project

Our Memorial Garden/Columbarium entrance will
soon have a new look. The front two non-fruiting
apple trees near the Park Avenue sidewalk have
reached the end of their lives and will be replaced
by new younger trees of the same variety. The trunk
of tree closest to Diocesan House is rotten and
active cracking has appeared (see photo below). We
have worked with an area Arborist for options and
since our original meeting with him, the tree has
continued to fail further, requiring action and
replacement this Summer. The other tree, though
not as problematic, will need to be replaced as well.  

With approval from the Chapter and Memorial
Garden/Columbarium Committee Chair (Laura
Brown) the trees will be removed and replaced with
their new version - they will have the Summer to
take root and prepare for Winter. It is expected that
they will bloom in Spring 2026, otherwise they will
be replaced through a one-year warranty. We hope
to welcome our new trees during a portion of our
outside service. The tree replacement project will
be funded through the Columbarium fund however,
if you have a special calling to support the effort,
please let us know.

Chris Boyce (Junior Warden) & Laura Brown
(Memorial Garden/Columbarium Committee Chair)

Chapter News



basketball playing, his “splendid” portrayal as a “young city gentleman” in the senior
class play and addressing the lower classes at HHS’ 1912 graduation. 
 
Hibbard’s leadership qualities continued to emerge at Montana State College in
Bozeman where he was elected President of the Booster Club which had been
founded several years earlier. The Club was “the one organization where all the male
students of the College can get together to boost the Institution…” He graduated with
an agriculture degree in 1916. 
 
In June 1917, Hibbard resigned from his Union Bank and Trust clerk position in Helena
and enlisted in the USMC. He trained at Mare Island, California, was stationed in San
Diego and then received orders for the US Naval Reserve Flying Corps at MIT. He was
selected as lieutenant commander for his 699-man unit in Boston in early 1918. 
 
But on Tuesday, March 12th, 1918, his parents received word in Helena that Harrell
was hospitalized with pneumonia at the Naval Hospital Boston in Chelsea,
Massachusetts. John and Matie Hibbard hurriedly boarded an evening train from
Helena for the East Coast. Over the next three days, Helena newspapers published
daily reports on his “slightly encouraging” condition and that he had an “even
chance” to survive. Tragically, however, Harrell died late Sunday afternoon, March
17th, the “third Helena boy within 10 days to give his life for his country” according
to the Independent Record. His parents had arrived at his bedside the previous
morning.
 
The bereaved parents accompanied their son’s body on a train returning to Helena,
arriving at the Northern Pacific station at 8.45 AM on Saturday, March 23rd. Hibbard’s
fellow Masons from the Morning Star Lodge escorted the body to the Masonic Temple
on Broadway and Jackson to lie in state for several hours. Then, shortly before 1.45
PM, his casket “covered over with the Stars and Stripes and blooms grown from
Montana soil” was transported several blocks north to St. Peter ’s Church on Warren
where the Right Rev. William F. Faber officiated the funeral. Harrell Harris Hibbard
was buried in Forestvale Cemetery. 
 

 

by Patty Dean

When you next tread the staircase between the vestibule
and the undercroft, pause a moment on the landing to
read through the two “Rolls of Service” hanging on the
wall. The rolls list the women and men from St. Peter’s
who served in World Wars I and II. Six of the names have a
gold star affixed next to them indicating they made the
ultimate sacrifice in their military service. One of the
starred names is “Harrell Harris Hibbard” who was born in
Helena in 1895. 
 
 Throughout his youth, Helena newspapers documented
Harrell’s social and athletic activities including a supper at
“Miss Sieben’s” (Margaret Sieben, whom his older brother
married in August 1917), praise for his “cool and heady” 

 

Our Story



Our Story, cont.

The historical record is not clear on the cause of his death, however. The official military
record notes pleurisy as the cause while the newspapers describe Hibbard’s illness as
pneumonia. Like pneumonia, however, pleurisy can be caused by influenza and the first wave
of the pandemic occurred in March 1918 at Camp Funston in Kansas. One medical
historian/physician notes that “By early March 1918, there were hundreds of cases and many
deaths at this very large—over 50,000 soldiers—induction and training camp…. soldiers
departed by the thousands to military camps across the US and eventually on to Europe…”
Was young Hibbard an early victim of the pandemic’s first wave or was his contagion simply
a horrible coincidence? It is impossible to know.

Although Hibbard had no children, his St. Peter’s legacy nonetheless continues one-hundred
and seven years after his death as two of his grand-nephews and one great grand-nephew
are parishioners. At Harrell’s funeral, Bishop Faber eulogized him and his ”…fidelity as a
churchman and a patriot, recalling that a few short two years ago, he had been confirmed at
the chancel rail of this church.” And so, his descendants approach that same brass rail for
communion today, as it was incorporated into the “new” St. Peter’s from the old Warren
Street one in 1932.

Birthdays

Adria Jellum 06/02
Darien Scott 06/02

Sarah Hamlen 06/04
Mark Kelly 06/07

Dolores Schulke Havdahl 06/10
Catherine Scott 06/13

George R. Powell 06/13
Brian West 06/14
Janet West 06/14

Charles Robison 06/16
Janet Kenny 06/16

Sarah Mc Hugh 06/18
Owen Harris 06/18
Julie Liston 06/19

Ruth Ann Shuler 06/21
Deborah Swingley 06/21

Chase Hibbard 06/22
Mike Matross 06/24

Kintla Balukus 06/26
Charlene Wilson 06/28

Joel Robison 06/28
Catherine Morris 06/30
Laurel Kingsbury 06/30

Anniversaries

Ron and Sandy Gumbert 06/07
Stephen and Jacqueline Brehe 06/09

Jeff and Bobbi Hoffer 06/12
Tom and Helen Morrison 06/12
Gary and Mary Spaulding 06/14

John and Mait Board 06/15
Tom and Kerry Johnson 06/18

Duke Heimbigner and Rita Charles 06/20
Ben and Nancy Mayger 06/20

Ralph and Annetta Kraayeveld 06/21
Nick and Julia Harris 06/25

Ben and Jillian Diveley 06/26
Mike and Jean O’Connor 06/27

Trevor and Donya Parrish 06/27
Aubrey Curtis and Hope Stockwell 06/30



St. Peter ’s Cathedral

Street Address::511 North Park Avenue, Helena, MT 59601

Mailing Address: PO Box 819, Helena, MT 59624

Look for St Peter ’s on INSTAGRAM, Facebook and BlueSky social media.

Telephone: 406.442.5175
Emergency Pastoral Care: 406.442.5175, Press “2” and your call will be forwarded to the
Priest/Pastor on call
Email:      info@spchelena.org

The Rt. Rev. Marty Stebbins, Bishop of Montana
The Rev. Kendra Wilde, Interim Rector, rector@spchelena.org
The Rev. Dcn. Roger Reynolds, Bookkeeper, bookkeeper@spchelena.org
Ms. Cindy Phillips, Cathedral Administrator, admin@spchelena.org
Ms. Janet Kirkland, Altar Guild Coordinator, mobridge1@gmail.com
Ms. Sarah Page Fox, Sunday School Coordinator, grammy1mimi2@gmail.com
Ms. Lesley Powell, Nursery Coordinator 
Mr. Bill Eyman, Sexton

The Rev. Robin Biffle, Priest Associate
The Very Rev. Steve Brehe, Priest Associate

Retired Clergy in Residence
The Very Rev. Ray Brown
The Rev. Dcn. John Board
The Rev. Dcn. John Moran.

Treasurer’s Update

In January 2025, St. Peter ’s Chapter approved the Calendar Year 2025 budget. Presented at
the January 2025 Annual Meeting, this budget reflected income of $385,476 and anticipated
expenses of $408,820, resulting in a projected deficit of $23,344. This presumed that we would
have a new Dean by 1 April 2025.
I have revised the budget to “presume” we will have a new Dean starting on 1 September 2025.
Please note this is an “assumption” for budgeting purposes. We hired an Interim Rector on 24
April , and that expense has been included in the revised budget estimate. Based on income
and expenditures through the end of May, an Income of $384,114 and anticipated expenses of
$381,559, resulting in a projected surplus of $2,554 on 31 December 2025.
The significant changes in the expenses are 1) reduction in the new Dean compensation
assuming” a 1 September start date, 2) addition of the Interim Rector ’s salary, and 3) an
increase in building maintenance (for both the Cathedral and Wilson Hall) of $40,000 (as
approved by the Chapter) to address deferred maintenance issues described by the Junior
Warden.
I will provide a detailed revised budget on 30 June 2025. As always, I am prepared to discuss
the details of income and expenses with you.
Ron Gumbert, Treasurer
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